WORTHINGTON

Royal Arcanum Installs Bashan Hill Council of Royal Arcanum held an installation its officers at an open meeting at the Lyceum hall last evening. Supervising Grand Deputy Harold Williams of Stockbridge was assisted by the grand guide, George French of Stockbridge; supervisng Deputy, Mr. Rowlings; Grand Regent William C. Root and Past all of Regent Felix Scharmen, Pittsfield, in the installation. Owing to illness, not all the officers-elect were present. Those installed were: Regent, Walter Higgins; secretary, Wells Magargal; collector, Fred Fairman; treasurer, Harry L. Bates; sitting past regent, Harold Parish; trustee, Charles A. Kilbourn; guide, Joseph Jolly. Brief remarks were made by Past Regent Harold Brown and Mr. Wilcox of Onota council, Pittsfield, and by the installing officers. Dancing was enjoyed and refreshments served.

Jan. 13.—A citizens' caucus will be held at the town hall on Tuesday afternoon at 2 o'clock.

The Women's Benevolent society will meet Wednesday with Mrs. Charles A. Kilbourn for an all day sewing meeting.

Mr. and Mrs. Ernest Thayer of West Worthington will entertain the Grange whist club on Thursday evening.

The Hungry Dozen will meet Friday afternoon with Mrs. Winfred Drake.

Miss Josephine Hewitt, who recently underwent an operation at the Wesson Memorial hospital in Springfield for the removal of an enlarged gland on her neck, is slowly improving.